

Department of Public Works

Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works James P. Purko **Deputy Commissioner of Public Works**

April 5, 2001

Mr. Jeff Hansen **Employee Relations** City Hall, Room 706

Dear Mr. Hansen:

Attached please find a copy of a letter from Ms. Patricia Hewitt of the State of Wisconsin Department of Workforce Development along with a prevailing wage rate determination issued on March 9, 2001. Ms. Hewitt has granted this office an exemption from applying for a wage decision on a project-by-project basis if the State's wage rate determination is adopted and incorporated into the City's wage scale. We recommend that the State's wage rate decision be adopted.

I request that your office prepare and transmit the necessary correspondence to the Common Council relative to this matter as has been done in the past. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Very truly yours,

Mariano A. Schifalacqua Commissioner of Public Works

MAS/bt Attachment

Cc: Patricia Bock